
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
April 30, 2024 

 
 

 
Dear Esteemed Members, 
 
I hope this message finds you well. As your Election Judge for the International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers 
(IBEW) Local Union 1007, it is my duty to inform you of the recent developments regarding our Union's leadership. 
 
I am pleased to announce that, following the nomination period, we have received only one nomination for each of 
the positions up for election. Consequently, all positions have either been acclaimed or remain unchallenged. This 
means that an official election process is not required. 
 
Your Leadership Group is: 

Business Manager and Financial Secretary:  Steve Southwood 
President:  Dave Halbauer 
Vice President:  Ryan Carruthers 
Treasurer:  Harold MacDonald 

Recording Secretary:  Tamara Porlier 
Convention Delegate:  Mike Boyd 
Alternate Convention Delegate:  Joel Kwasny 
 

 
This outcome speaks volumes about the trust and confidence that you, the membership, have in the individuals who 
have been nominated to lead our Union. It demonstrates a unified vision and a shared commitment to the values and 
goals of our organization. 
 
Please join me in congratulating your new Leadership Group. Their dedication to serving our Union and advocating for 
the rights and well-being of our members is truly commendable. 
 
As we move forward, let us continue to work together in solidarity, fostering an environment of collaboration and 
respect, within our Union. Your participation and engagement are vital in shaping the future of IBEW Local Union 1007, 
and I encourage you to remain actively involved in our collective efforts. 
 
Unit Elections Reminder: 
Nominations and Elections of Unit Officers will be held as follows: 

EPCOR Unit:  Tuesday, June 4, 2024 at 5:00 P.M., Union Hall 
Civic Unit:  Thursday, June 6, 2024 at 4:30 P.M., Union Hall 
Capital Power Unit: Wednesday, June 19, 2024 at 5:45 P.M., Genesee Community Hall 

 
Should you have any questions or require further clarification regarding this matter, please do not hesitate to reach 
out to me directly at 2024electionjudge@gmail.com.  
 
Thank you for your attention and let us continue to uphold the principles of solidarity that define our Union. 
 
Fraternally yours, 
 
 
Dave Duggan 
Election Judge IBEW Local Union 1007 
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